
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 August 2007 

3. PETITIONS 
 

3.1 Penny Cunliffe presented a petition to the Board, the prayer of the petition being as follows: 
 
 "The following neighbours wish to express their objection to the shop which has opened in a 

Living One Zone at 392 Papanui Road." 
 
 The Board received the petition and decided that the Chairperson/Deputy Chairperson present 

it to the Council. 
 
3.2 Mr Bluet and Mrs Hills presented a petition to the Board, the prayer of the petition being as 

follows: 
 
 "The reshaping of Barnes Road has created a racetrack shape for many inconsiderate motorists 

and the number of dangerous incidents is continually increasing.  The noise from the ‘boy 
racers” in the early hours of the morning, especially at the weekends, has become intolerable.  
This petition is to request the Council/Transit NZ to place speed humps to reduce speed and 
future fatalities." 

 
 The Board received the petition and decided that staff be requested to report on the feasibility 

of looking at Barnes Street as a whole and considering stopping the road at the railway line. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


